Queensland Police Union of Employees

217 North Quay, Brisbane, QId 4000. Telephone (07) 3259 1900

ABN 75 781 631 327 QPU

25 August 2016

Fax: (07) 3259 1994
Email: ileavers@qpu.asn.au

Dear Members,

Yesterday the Premier organised for the Queensland Police Union Executive to be
personally briefed by the Queensland Government’s Director-General & CEO of the
Treasury Department, Under Treasurer, Jim Murphy, the CEO of QSuper, Michael
Pennisi, Queensland Treasury Executive Manager, Risk and Intelligence, Geoff Waite,
and QSuper Head of Technology and Support, Lyn Melcer.

We want to thank these high ranking bureaucrats for personally attending the QPU
Executive Meeting. They fielded questions from the Executive and were willing to address
and respond to any and all queries.

In short, the Under Treasurer and the QSuper CEO:

1. Guaranteed ALL superannuation for police.

2. Informed the executive that the State Government’s defined benefit superannuation
as well as all other superannuation is protected in full by both State and Federal
legislation and Queensland is the ONLY state in Australia and only jurisdiction in
the Commonwealth where all superannuation is fully funded.

3. Confirmed that any proposed alterations to state legislation surrounding
'superannuation does not have any impact on any member of the Queensland
Police Union.

4. Reaffirmed that all defined benefit entitlements and super are 100% safe and fully
protected.

We are available should you wish to discuss it further.

Yours Faithfully

/
S #T

IAN LEAVERS MICK BARNES
GENERAL PRESIDENT & CEO GENERAL SECRETARY Asst GENERAL SECRETARY

Ian Leavers, General President & CEO, QPUE, PO Box 13008, George Street Brisbane Qld 4003



